
Coilhallan Woods C.A.T 
 
The “management plan report” by Victor Clements, a well known expert in these 
matters, concluded that the sale of these woods would be of no advantage to the 
community. 
 
The so called “consultation” with the Callander community by CCDT in my view was 
inadequate. 
 
FLS Callander Land Management Plan 2015-2024 supported by the community 
following a consultation and public meeting should be the way forward. 
 
The CCDT in their application states that the wood has been deteriorating over many 
years.  FLS dispute this and indeed Mr Clements Native Woodland Advice states 
“overall the standard of the woodlands is very good”. 
 
No business plan has been put forward and I am concerned of financial risk to our 
community. We should support FLS and work in partnership to benefit our 
community. 
 
Yours 
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